
 
Welcome to our latest newsletter. We are quickly approaching the end of this half term at 
which point Mrs Dugdale will be starting her maternity leave. We wish her  
all the very best and look forward to hearing news of the new member of the 
Dugdale family.   

On Saturday 28th May, after a couple of postponements, Miss Sowerbutts will be 
getting married. We hope she has a fantastic day and wish her and Mr Cowgill the 
very best for the future.   

Church Service  
Many thanks to our staff, the nine children from EYFS/KS1 and the one child from KS2 who 
attended church on Sunday.  The children sang and read beautifully.  

Year 6  
Year 6 completed their SATs last 
week.  The children have worked very 
hard and Mrs Dugdale was very 
impressed by their attitude during 
the exam period.  The children should 
be proud of the effort they have put 
in – the staff in school certainly are! 

Today all the Year 6 pupils have been 
presented with a leaver hoody, which 
they can now wear to school.  Many 
thanks to our PTFA for organising and 
donating the hoodies.  

Parent Governor Elections 
Information regarding the parent governor election went out on ClassDojo and ParentPay 
last Monday.  Nomination forms should be returned to school by 12 noon on Monday 23 
May.  If you require paper copies of the nomination form etc. please let the school office 
know.  

Uniform 
An order for uniform will be going to our supplier on 8th June.  Please use the 

order form on ClassDojo to place an order.  The form is also available on the 
school website  
https://www.ribchester-st-wilfrids.lancs.sch.uk/parents/school-uniform   
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Sports clubs  
No club Thursday 26 May 
Monday EYFS/KS1 Multi-sports Wednesday KS2 Tennis 
Tuesday EYFS/KS1 FUNdamentals Thursday  KS2 Ultimate Frisbee 

Ribble Class Outdoor Activity Day 
Ribble Class will be heading to Outdoor Elements in Simonstone on Wednesday 8th June for 
a day of outdoor adventure.  The kit list has been issued today via ParentPay.  If you haven’t 
already, please provide consent and payment for the trip by 24 May.  If for any reason your 
child is unable to attend please can you let us know as soon as possible so numbers can be 
confirmed with the activity centre.  

Robinwood – Wyre Class Residential Trip  
Next year Wyre class will be having their annual residential trip to Robinwood in Todmorden. 
Please note the 2nd instalment is due on 1st June.    

Before and After School Club  
Invoices will be issued next week for the next half term, (up to the end of the academic year).  
If you have any changes to make to your booked sessions please let Miss Bailey know as soon 
as possible.  

Jubilee Celebrations 
To kick off our jubilee celebrations, on Monday 23 May, we will be 
visited by the former High Sheriff of Lancashire who will be giving a 
presentation to all the children about the Queen, the jubilee and the 
High Sheriff. 

On Friday 27 May we will finish off with a street party – school lunch 
on this day will be street party themed.  To help with preparation, 
please complete the form posted on ClassDojo to advice if you child 
will be having a school lunch on this day.  

Hodder Class Trip – Fylde Beach School  
On Tuesday 14 June Hodder Class will be visiting Fylde Beach School.   

Beach School on the Fylde coast is a partnership project between The Wildlife Trust for 
Lancashire, Manchester and North Merseyside and Park View 4U in Lytham, with support 
from Fylde Council. 

The partnership aims to use the local coast as a platform for a whole new learning 
experience, in order to provide children with the opportunity to explore their natural 
surroundings in an organised setting. 

Further details to follow on ClassDojo/ParentPay.  

 



 

Diary of Dates: 
18 May Year 1 Hearing Tests 

23 May  Queen’s Jubilee Presentation by Former High Sheriff 
of Lancashire    

23 May – 6pm Welcome meeting for new parents (Reception 2022 
intake) 

27 May  Jubilee Day – Street Party  

27 May Last day of the half term  

7 June Inset Day  

8 June School Reopens  

8 June  Ribble Class – Outdoor Activity Day 

14 June Hodder Class Trip to Fylde Beach School  

1 July Hodder Class Sharing Assembly (9am) 

6 July Sports Day (PM) 

8 July Ribble Class Sharing Assembly (9am) 

11 July School Walk  

13July Alternative Sports Day (if 6 July unable to go ahead) 

15 July Calder Class Sharing Assembly (9am) 

22 July Last day of term & end of term service 

 
 

 
Please support Ribchester St Wilfrid's School PTFA on #easyfundraising, you can raise FREE 

donations when you shop online with over 6,000 retailers. It's simple and only takes 2 minutes 
to sign up! This will make a BIG difference to us. Sign up here: 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ribchesterswcptfa/ 
 

Total of free donations raised to date: £1464.55 
Supporters: 45 

In the last 30 days £9.39 raised 


